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The President-nominee and Secretary-nominee for IMU for 2019–2022    
 
Dear colleagues, 

This is a follow-up of the Circular Letter 11/2016 of Sep 29, 2016 sent by IMU Secretary 
Helge Holden inviting your nominations for President and Secretary of the IMU for the next 
term 2019–2022. 
 
The GA 2014 had approved to change the timeline of the nomination process scheduled in 
the Procedures for Election. In accordance with this, the names for President and Secretary 
are proposed by spring of ICM year-1, and the names are communicated to the AOs with the 
opportunity for comments. 
 
In order to implement the GA 2014 decision, I now want to inform you of the selection made 
by the Nominating Committee. Proposed are 

IMU President – Carlos Kenig, US 
IMU Secretary – Helge Holden, Norway (incumbent) 

Short CVs are attached. 
 
The President-nominee and the Secretary-nominee stated that they are willing to serve if 
elected. 
 
Any comments on these proposals should be sent by July 1, 2017,  
to the email address <president@mathunion.org>  
using the official email address of your Adhering Organization or Committee for Mathematics. 
 
According to the GA 2014 decision, if there are no objections, the President-nominee will be 
invited to attend the EC meetings in 2018 as an observer. 
 
Sincerely yours 
 
 
Shigefumi Mori 
IMU President 


